## MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING TO VILLAGE OF SLEEPY HOLLOW NOVEMBER 1, 1965

The following are the Board Minutes of the Village of Sleepy Hollow of November 1, 1965.

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM by Floyd Falese, Village President. Roll call was taken and answered as follows:

L. Knott - absent

A. Geis - present

R. Fischer - absent

F. Hlavacek - present

A. Lindemann - absent

J. Quaine - present

Jerome Kessler, Village Clerk read the minutes of the meeting of October 4, 1965. Motion for approval of the minutes as read was made by Mr. Hlavacek seconded by Mr. Quaine and the vote was unanimous.

Mr. Quaine spoke on the horse ordinance. He stated that he checked with the Village of Wayne and that he was advised that they reportedly had no specific horse ordinance. Attorney Strass reported that our current ordinances did not include anything specifically on horses. Mr. Baugh stated from the floor that he believes we should have an ordinance. Mr. Quaine was to chair a committee which was to be composed of himself, Mr. Baugh, Mr. Richie and Attorney Strass. The committee was for the purpose of developing a horse ordinance and is to report at the next board meeting.

Attorney Strass presented an ordinance 65-7. This was a correction of ordinance 65-6 which was previously passed. Mr. Geis motioned for the approval of ordinance 65-7 and Mr. Quaine seconded the motion. The voice vote was taken with the vote four (4) in favor and none opposed. Mr. Falese's vote was included in the vote.

The Village Clerk was instructed to send a letter of intent to the Recorder of Kane County stating anarea interest that Sleepy Hollow had as a Village. Mr. Quigley read the treasurers report. He recommended the paying of approximately \$3,100.00 of bills. Motion for approval for the payment of these bills was made by Mr. Hlavacek and seconded by Mr. Quaine and the vote was four (4) in favor and none against. was reported that approximately \$5,000.00 is forthcoming in tax revenues to the Village. Mr. Hlavacek discussed the possibilities of a new census for the Village. Based on the feeling of what the current Village population was, the cost of a census would be repayed in a short period of time through the receipt of increased motor fuel funds. Mr. Hlavacek moved that the Village undertake a new census as soon as possible if the Village is legally allowed to do so. Mr. Geis seconded the motion and the vote was four (4) in favor and none against. Chief Sabatino reported on the general state of affairs of the police depart-He indicated that he received considerable support during the Halloween period from a group to whom he wished a letter of appreciation

of the Village on behalf of the Board.

Mr. Bowman, chairman of the Park and Safety Commission gave a report. He indicated that he had spoken with the developers of the proposed Old World Shopping Center which was to be built on Route 31. He had been informed by the developers that their efforts to locate in West Dundee have not as yet been successful and that they have expressed an interest in being annexed by the Village of Sleepy Hollow. In order to achieve this it would be necessary for the Village to provide water service and water treatment to this area. To further evaluate whether this can be done, a motion was made by Mr. Hlavacek seconded by Mr. Quaine that contact be undertaken with the bonding companies that have previously expressed an interest in the Village. The bonders are to be contacted to help evaluate whether funds could be raised for the purpose of this and other Village needs. The vote was four (4) in favor and none against. Mr. J. Quaine read the police report.

Speeding Violations 5	Vandalism Reports 2
Stop Signs 2	Breaking & Enter.Report. to
Muffler Violations 2	Sleepy Hollow Police Dept 2
Warning tickets 12	Accidents in Sleepy Hollow 1
No Drive License 1	Randell Rd. & Rt. 72 5
No Registration of Lic.Plates - 1	
Fire Calls 2	House Watch (Vac.) 8
Assist to W.Dundee, E.Dundee	Curfew Violations 4
and State Police 14	Telephone calls received190
Station Complaints Rec.&Ans20	Radio calls received & Ans 235
Domestic (Family) 2	

Mr. Bowman wished to publically express his thanks to Mr. Hlavacek for the work that he did while he was chairman of the park and safey commission. Mr. Falese on behalf of the board expressed his appreciation to Mr. Hlavacek also while he served in that capacity. Appreciation was also expressed to the Saddle and Cycle Club for their fine activity which was run on halloween. It was noted that a very large response had been achieved for the hay ride and this was thought to be a very find undertaking for the Village and its children. Motion was made for adjournment and the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jerome Kessler Village Clerk.